
 

 

 

 

 

File No.: 1071.10 
 
 January 14, 2022 
 
Colin Javra, P. Eng.  
Project Director Winnipeg Sewage Treatment Program 
Wastewater Services Division 
City of Winnipeg 
109-1199 Pacific Avenue  
Winnipeg MB  RE3 3S8 
CJavra@winnipeg.ca   
 
Dear Colin Javra: 
 
Re: North End Water Pollution Control Centre – Environment Act Licence No. 

2684 RRR - Upgrade Projects - Quarterly Progress Report 
Acknowledgement 

 
Thank you for the July 26 and November 1, 2021 quarterly progress reports 

regarding the North End Water Pollution Control Centre (NEWPCC) upgrade projects.  
 
Given the project was still in early stages following the May 28, 2021 notice of 

alteration approval, I have accepted the July 26, 2021 progress report as submitted. 
The November 1, 2021 quarterly progress report includes some of the details expected 
following the notice of alteration approval. However, additional details will be needed in 
order for the department to properly assess the progress of the upgrade projects, 
including accurate information on start and completion dates of identified activities and 
milestones.  

 
Please ensure similar improvements are made in terms of providing clarity and 

adequate details going forward and beginning with the January 2022 quarterly report, 
reflective of the current project status.   
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Should you have any questions regarding this letter, or have questions on the 
details needed in future reports, please contact Bereket Assefa, Senior Environmental 
Engineer, Environmental Approvals Branch, at Bereket.Assefa@gov.mb.ca or 204-330-
4613. 

 
 Sincerely, 
 
  
 Original signed by, 
  
 Laura Pyles  
 Acting Director 
 
c.  Moira Geer, Cynthia Wiebe, Renee Grosselle, Chris Carroll - City of Winnipeg  
  Shawn Adams, Travis Parsons - Central Services 
  Kristal Harman, Yvonne Hawryliuk, Nada Suresh - Environmental Compliance 

and Enforcement 
Siobhan Burland Ross, Bereket Assefa - Environmental Approvals 
Public Registry 
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